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DATE EVENT 

TUES 08 MARCH—
FRI 11 March 

Yr 7 Camp 

Mon 14 March Labour Day 

Tues 15 March 

– Fri 18 March 

Yr 8 Camp 

Wed 23 March- 
All Day 

Parent/Teacher 
Interviews Yr 
7-12 

 

Thur 23 March Celebration of 
Success    
Assembly 

Last Day of 
Term—2.30pm 
finish 

Fri 25 March Good Friday 

MONDAY 11 APR TERM 2 BEGINS 

HEARD IT ON THE GRAPEVINE …  IT ’S HARVEST TIME! 

COLLEGE CALENDAR 

OF EVENTS 

The VCAL students supported by Ms. 

Fraser’s Year 3 and 4 class harvested 

our vineyard last Thursday, February 

18 in brilliant sunny weather.  The  

secondary and primary students     

buddied up and spent a couple of 

hours picking our Sauvignon Blanc 

grapes and by the end of the session 

almost completely filled our large 

bin.  We suspect that we picked more 

than last year but this is unconfirmed. 

 The grapes were then transported to 

Ringer Reef where they will be 

crushed, blended with a selection of 

grapes from Ringer Reef and then  

bottled in the near future to become 

the 2016 Vintage. 

Many thanks go to all the students for 

their fantastic work ethic in the      

vineyard.   

Special thanks go to Michelle Kusch 

who gave up her time to assist in the     

picking and to Graham Barker for his 

loan of a vehicle to transport the     

valuable harvest to Ringer Reef.  

  Frank Kusch 
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College Council 

This year a number of College Councillors left the Council;    
Jason Reid, Lisa Neville, Graham Wood, Jenny Corser, Mark 
Ditcham and Darren Lynch. I would like to thank each of you 
for your dedicated e� orts and commitment over a number of 
years, supporting the College, and the successes you have 
achieved through your parti ipati n and engagement with 
Bright P-12 College Council.  

 

At the close of the nominati n period for College Council 2016, 
I am pleased to announce the following successful candidates; 
Kristen Tuff  Paul Hargreaves, Gil Paulsen, Ty Caling, Leanne 
Gilham and Kelli Jacobsen. 

 

Bright P-12 College Council is made up of the following        
categories and numbers: 

Parents (non DET) 8 

DET Employees (other than the Principal) 4 

Community (Co-opted by College Council) 2 

Principal  

 
 

I look forward to contin ing the good work College Council is 
engaged in during this year. 

 

 

 

Parents DET Employees Community Principal 

Gerard 
Gray 

Teagan Nugent   Jean Olley 

Fi Forbes Kate Brady     

Yve� e Van 
Urk 

Justin Power     

Kristen Tu�  Kelli Jacobsen     

Paul       
Hargreaves 

      

Gil Paulsen       

Ty Caling       

Leanne 
Gilham 

      

 Principal’s 

Report 

Music Program at Bright P-12 College 

"Music is the electrical soil in which the spirit lives, thinks 
and invents." --Ludwig van Beethoven. 

Music has many impacts upon us and this is supported by a 
body of evidence and research. Listening to music can   
alter our moods, increase our energy levels and enhance 
our learning. Music is a powerful tool for personal          
expression within our lives.  
Here at Bright P-12 College we have an extensive music 
program from P-12. P-6 classes have one period of        
ti etabled Music each week, Years 7-8 complete a term’s 
rotatio  and as well there is an elec� ve Year 10 Music 
class. We also o� er our students a wide range of musical 
instruments to learn through Instrumental Lessons.  These 
include the Piano, Guitar, Bass Guitar, Voice, Drums, Flute, 
Clarinet, Alto Saxophone, Tenor Saxophone, Trumpet, 
Trombone, Tuba and Euphonium.  The ideal age for a     
student to learn would be from year 3 or 4 and above.  This 
oft n would depend oft n the physical size of the            
instrument and each child’s maturity.   

Students in the Secondary College have the chance to learn 
to play a Brass or Woodwind musical instrument for 
free.  Please take up this great opportunity and contact Mr 
Campbell for the details about the Instrumental Music   
program. 

 

German Exchange Visit 

Over the last three weeks we have been fortunate to have 
12 students and 2 teachers from Bad Aibling visiting the 
College, as part of our reciprocal exchange program. The 
three weeks have been packed for the visitors and Bright    
P-12 students hosting  with visits to Bright Chalet, Mt 
Bu� alo, Alpine Shire, Bright Museum and Wandiligong. 
This program is an important part of our educatio al     
advantage and I would like to thank all involved, in         
developing and maintaining such a vibrant and engaging 
opportunity for the students and families, both in Bad    
Aibling and Bright.  

 

Year 12 Study Centre 

Currently the College is renovati g the Year 12 Study     
Centre with the hope it will be completed by Term 2.      
Facili� es within the Centre are being upgraded to be� er 
suit senior students’ learning needs. The addi� on of a 
smart-board in one of the spaces will allow small senior 
classes to be taught in the Centre and presentatio s to all 
of Year 12. Many thanks to all involved in this project for 
your e� orts and commitment. 

 

Jean Olley 
Principal 
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UNIFORM ISSUES  

A reminder that the uniform shop has received new 
stock. Boys need to be reminded that the grey 720 
shorts are available and for the girls the blue tailored 
shorts are also available. Currently we have some       
students wearing the incorrect shorts to school on a  
regular basis. If there is an issue with a par� cular        
student or uniform item I would encourage you to give 
me a call. All students who are out of school uniform 
require a note from their parents explaining the reason 
for incorrect uniform.  

SCHOOL-BOOKS AND RESOURCES 

It is impera� ve that students have all of the required 
materials and books for class and this includes a netbook 
or computer. Please remember that the College is able 
to provide some assistance if required.  If this is the 
case, please come and see me. 

 SWIMMING SPORTS 

Congratula� ons to all of the students who competed at 
the primary and secondary swimming sports. It was 
wonderful to see so many students competi g and    
activ ly par� cipa� ng in this event. Thank you to the sta�  
and parents who supported this event; without your 
support, students would not be able to par� cipate in 
events that are run so successfully. Thank you also to 
Ma�  Pywell and Teagan Nugent who were the            
organisers for the days. Good luck to all of the students 
who made it through to zone swimming sports, which 
are being held in the next week or so.  

 

GERMAN EXCHANGE 

This is the last week of the German Bad Aibling visit. The 
German students have had a lovely � me with excursions 
to Mt Bu� alo, the Shire O� ces and learning about our 
gold mining history. It was lovely to welcome back  
Chris� ana and Gerd and also the students on short and 
long term exchange. Thank you to Katrina Ciolli for all of 
your organisa� on, the staff who assisted with              
supervision and leading trips, and to Frank Kusch.     
Without a combined e� ort we would not have such a       
successful program.  

NETBOOKS AND BYOD 

There seem to be a lot of students who have taken up 
the BYOD op� on for netbooks/laptops in the Secondary. 
I would like to strongly encourage parents to discuss 
with your children  how they can correctly store and  
carry their netbooks/laptops. Devices should always be 
stored and carried in a protectiv  case – a hard case is 
best. Shoulder straps should be included and the devices 
should be carried this way and  not amongst books in 
their hands. Also, make sure their device is stored       
correctly in their locker, in an upright posi� on, not on 
top of books and always kept in a locked locker.      
Hopefully this will assist in keeping devices safe. 

HOMEWORK 

Students should now be in the process of setti  up a 
scheduled homework � me throughout their week. This 
will assist in reducing the amount of tasks that build up. 
All Primary Units have sent home in a newsle� er the 
homework expectati ns and secondary students will 
have been assigned weekly homework. Conti ually     
revising work from class should also be included in the 
weekly homework schedule and not le�  for exam          
prepara� on.  

 

Kelli Jacobsen 
Assistant Principal 

Assistant  
Principal’s 

Report 

YEAR 11 STUDENTS CONFERENCE DAY 
AT WANDILIGONG 

On Wednesday 17th February our Year 11 students and some sta�  members cycled from Bright to 
Wandiligong for the day to parti ipate in acti iti s relevant to our students’ needs for Year 11.   
They were given informati n on study skills, career advice and team building ac� viti s.   
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YEARS 5 & 6 SCIENCE 

Term 1 Science for the 5/6s is all about chemistry! We are              
investi a� ng solids, liquids and gases. The students have 
been looking at Physical and Chemical reac� ons through   
experimenta� on. We had lots of fun turning cream into 
bu� er, melti g chocolate, making a gas by combining             
bi-carb soda and vinegar and observing the reac� on of a     
detergent with milk. The 5/6 students are learning about    
laboratory safety and how to work as scien� sts in the senior 
science laboratories.                Jenny Young—Science Teacher 

Health Corner with Adolescent 
Health Nurse  

with Rosemary Bunge                                            
Blood bank 
Preparations are underway for our first blood bank drive 
of the year with students booked for Wednesday March 
9th and staff booked to go on the evening of March 10th. 

Remember 1 in 30 people will need some type of blood 
product during their life time, however only 1 in 30     
donate. If you would like to become a donor, our closest 
blood bank is Wangaratta, you can call for an              
appointment or further information on 13 14 95. 

Hawthorn Village Visits 
Our visits to Hawthorn Village Aged Care are about to 
commence this Thursday. I am still looking for more year 
9 students to take up this wonderful community service 
opportunity. The students who participated last year had 
such a positive experience and gave so much back to 
the community. You can see the book we made called 

Shared Stories at both the school and Bright town      
libraries. We also produced a 2016 calendar show-      
casing all the fun that was had during the visits. If you 
would like more information about this opportunity please 
contact me at the school on Mondays or Thursdays. 

Breakfast Thursdays 
Breakfast is off to a flying start, with a change of days to 
Thursday. The last 2 weeks have seen large numbers of 
students attending and lots of smiles happening.        
Remember: breakfast is free to all students P-12 and 
staff  every Thursday morning from 8.20 in the cooking 
room. All you need is a smile, so see you there. 

 

Quote for the week: “Worrying does not empty       
tomorrow of its troubles….. It empties today of its 
strength”. 
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 SECONDARY SWIMMING 
SPORTS DAY 
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The Secondary House Swim Carnival was held on 
Thursday 11th Feb under clear blue skies at         
Myrtleford swimming pool.  The program was set to 
encourage as much participation as possible through 
numerous short course events (25m) as well as   
longer events (50m-200m) to challenge those       
students wishing to represent the school at the next 
level. 

  

Despite some houses being left short-handed for 
some age groups due to non-attendance, those that 
went maximised participation, especially with the   
junior (year 7 & 8) students, many of whom swam in 
older age groups to maximise points for their       
houses.  The day was a great success and culminat-
ed with the 4x25m freestyle relays.  These were well 
supported in every age group with the noise from the 
cheering becoming almost intolerable. 

  

This wonderful day could not have taken place     
without the support of the secondary staff who      
attended, the staff in the office for processing all the 
forms and money, the parents who were there to 
support their kids, the bus drivers for transporting so 
many excited students and finally, our newly         
appointed house captains and deputies who worked 
tirelessly on the day ensuring as many events as 
possible were filled.  I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank you all for efforts on the day especially 
to those that competed and also to those that 
dressed up for the day. 

 Final scores for the day; 

Ovens             2274 points 

Buckland         3245 points 

Kiewa              3848 points 

  

Congratulations Kiewa for their dominance yet again 
in the pool! 

Age group champions to be announced at next    
Celebration of Success Assembly. 

SECONDARY SWIMMING 
SPORTS REPORT... 

ONLY YEAR 7S TO RECEIVE        

VACCINATIONS IN 2016 

Parents of older children may be aware that in previous years 
vaccinations were given to students in years 7 to 10.         

However, the vaccine program for secondary students has 
been simplified this year so that all vaccines will only be    
offered to Year 7 students. This includes: 

 Diphtheria, tetanus and pertussis combined vaccine 
(dTp) – one dose 

 Human Papillomavirus (HPV) vaccine – three doses 
 Varicella (chicken pox) vaccine – one dose 
 
Parents of Year 7 students should look out for the vaccine 
consent card booklet coming home from school with your 
child. You need to read, complete and return Part A           
regardless of whether your child is being vaccinated at 
school. 

The Alpine Shire Council immunisation service may contact 
you about the Secondary School Vaccine Program. Schools 
are authorised to provide parent/guardian contact details to 
local councils for this purpose.  

Contact the school by 29 February 2016 if you do not want 
your contact details given to the Alpine Shire Council.  

To learn more about the Secondary School Vaccine Program, 
the vaccines, the diseases they protect against, or how you 
can prepare your child for vaccination, go to - 
immuneheo.health.vic.gov.au   

Pr ivat e Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Caro lyn Moore -Ph: 57501505/ 0417571362 

AMEB  

exams 

Piano  Tuit ion  

Practic l & 

Theory 

Over 35 years’ experience 

 

www.mountainpilates.com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 
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OUR MULTI DISCIPLINED DANCE SPORT 

Gymnastic based movements 
Brain bending apparatus 
Ballet 
Dance 
Musical theatre 

Instead of doing separate Jazz, ballet or acro class during your 
week you can do everything in one longer class. 

If you would like to come and try a free class you have  

two opti ns, both taught by qualifie  coaches. 

Tuesdays –   Competi ve Calisthenics Teams –  

Full syllabus of six items taught with every student being part of the 
team 

Wednesdays –  Non Competi ve  Calidance –  

Focusing on dance, gymnastics a d ballet with two displays in the 
year 

All costumes and equipment provided for both op� ons 

For further details – 57 562564 

Classes held at the Porepunkah Hall 

We are o�  to a great start! Students are     
currently working on a marine theme. 

P-4 students are creating the habitat of a 
green sea turtle using paper and a clay model 
of the turtle. 

Years 5 & 6 students are experimenting with 
paint, creati g fish  

PRIMARY ART P-6 

 

PRIMARY ART 

WORK ‘Snakes’ - Patterns, 

Lines & Colour 

‘Warm & Cool Colours’ with 

Oil Pastels 
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Alpine District Primary Swimming Sports 
Our district swimming sports was a great day for all Year 3-6 
students, teachers and parents. Students spent the day     
competin  in the 25m pool or the novelty pool down at     
Myrtleford. Everyone showed excellent sportsmanship    
cheering for their friends and fellow team members, and 
there were some fantasti  results. This year saw a new race 
for the Primary Swimming Sports, hopefully the beginning 
of a new tradi� on, a teacher/parent vs student race. This 
was an 8x25m freestyle relay, with all students and parents 
gathering around the pool to support their team. It was a 
great race and everyone gave a mighty e� ort, with the 
teachers and parents claiming the title or this year.      

Our winning house was Kiewa on 941 points. Some key  
people who made this day possible: all the teachers who 
a� ended and helped with various jobs, Tony Brooks and 
Alicia Smith for their tir less e� orts with the chaoti  job of 
entering the data on the computer after each event, and all 
of the parent helpers who assisted with place giving du� es.  

I would like to give a special thankyou to our Junior School 
House and Vice House captains who stepped up to their 
responsibili� es on the day and did a fantasti  job   assisti g 
the teachers with marshalling.  

Thank you for a great day, and best of luck to our students 
who will be moving on to compete at the Ovens and Mi� a 
Division Swimming sports. 

Teagan Nugent, Primary Sports Co-ordinator. 
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Primary Swimming Sports Day 
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New Instrumental Students 2016 

Here at Bright P-12 College we o� er students a wide range of 
musical instruments to learn.  These include the Piano, Guitar, 
Bass Guitar, Voice, Drums, Flute, Clarinet, Alto Saxophone, 
Tenor Saxophone, Trumpet, Trombone, Tuba and Euphonium.  
The ideal age for a student to learn would be from year 3 or 4 
and above.  This o� en depends on the physical size of the  
instrument and each child’s maturity.   

Students in the Secondary College have the chance to learn to 
play a Brass or Woodwind musical instrument for free.  Please 
take up this great opportunity. 

Please see Mr Campbell for the details about the Instrumental 
Music program. 

Dookie Music Camp 

This year the Dookie Music Camp will be happening in the fir t 
week of Term 2.  The camp this year will be run at ‘The Old 
Priory’ at Beechworth.  The cost is cheaper if you register  
earlier than March the 18th.  This camp would be                   
recommended to any student on Piano, Guitar, Voice,     
Woodwind, Brass, Drums or Strings from grade 5 and above. 
Last year a group of students went along and had a great ti e. 
It is a great chance for musical students to spend an intensive 
week playing their musical instrument with some             
knowledgeable music sta� , and to mix with other like-minded 
students from this northern part of Victoria.     

Please see Mr Campbell for further details about this camp. 

Choirs 

This year I would like to run two choirs, a’ Junior Choir’ for 
students from Prep-Year2 and a ‘Senior Choir’ for students 
from Year 3 and above.  

The Junior Choir will be rehearsing on Tuesday at lunchti e in 
the Music Room, please encourage your younger child to get 
involved. 

The Senior Choir will be rehearsing on Wednesday at 
lunchti e.  Please again encourage your older child to get 
involved if they are interested and enjoy singing.   

 

 

MUSIC NEWS 

Year 6 students Johanna, Bella and Tahlia entertained 
students at last weeks Primary Assembly.  The girls 
performed an original song � tled ‘Breathe’, wri� en by 
Bella and music by Tahlia.  Well done, girls! 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 This year, your child's Progress Reports 
will be published via COMPASS on the 
14th March ( Week 8 of Term 1).       
Progress Reports provide a short     
summary of how your child is            
performing in each of their subjects. If 

you have any concerns about your child's performance we 
strongly advise you and your child a� end Parent/Student/
Teacher Conferences ( previously called Parent Teacher    
Interviews) which will take place on the aftern ons of      
Tuesday 22nd and Wednesday 23rd March between 3.40 and 
5.40pm (this being the last week of Term 1). 

Bookings for Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences can be 
made online via COMPASS (under the Community Icon) and 
will be opened on Thursday 17th March at approximately 

9.00am. Interviews are strictly limited to 10 minutes for each 
teacher so if you need to speak to a teacher for longer, please 
arrange an alternati e date and ti e. 

 If you do not have access to the internet for booking         
interviews, you may contact the front offi  admin sta�  by 
phone or in person and they will make the bookings for you. 

 If you do not know your COMPASS log on details, you will 
need to inform the front o�� e admin sta�  and provide them 
with a current email address - log on details will then be 
emailed to you. Please do this well in advance of Week 8. 

 Reports on COMPASS can be found under the 'Reports' tab 
on your Compass Home Page. 

 

Mr Tim Webber 
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